
City of Concord

Meeting Minutes

City Council

7:00 PMThursday, May 24, 2018 City Council Chambers 

37 Green Street

Concord, NH 03301

Non-public session in accordance with RSA 91-A:3, II (a) to discuss the City 

Manager's Annual Evaluation and RSA 91-A:3, II (d) to discuss property 

acquisition to be held following the Finance Committee Meeting

Call to Order1.

Mayor Bouley called the meeting to order at 7:23 p.m.

Roll Call.2.

Councilor Candace Bouchard, Mayor Jim Bouley, Councilor Byron  

Champlin, Councilor Mark Coen, Councilor Amanda Grady Sexton, 

Councilor Allan Herschlag, Councilor Fred Keach, Councilor Linda 

Kenison, Councilor Jennifer Kretovic, Councilor Gail Matson, 

Councilor Dan St. Hilaire, Councilor Stephen Shurtleff, and 

Councilor Brent Todd

Present: 13 - 

Councilor Keith Nyhan, and Councilor Robert WernerExcused: 2 - 

City Manager Tom Aspell, Deputy City Manager Carlos Baia, Matt Walsh, Director 

of Redevelopment, Downtown Services, and Special Projects, Deputy City 

Manager Brian LeBrun and Deputy City Clerk Michelle Mulholland were also 

present.

City Manager Tom Aspell was present during the non-public meeting in 

accordance with RSA 91-A:3, II (a) to discuss the City Manager's annual 

evaluation.

Agenda overview by the Mayor.3.

Action:  Councilor Kretovic moved to enter into non-public session in accordance 

with RSA 91-A:3, II (a) to discuss the City Manager's Annual Evaluation and RSA 

91-A:3, II (d) to discuss property acquisition.  The motion was duly seconded and 

passed unanimously with no dissenting votes.
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Adjournment

At 10:17 p.m., Councilor St. Hilaire moved to exit non-public session.  The motion 

was duly seconded by Councilor Champlin and passed unanimously with no 

dissenting votes.

In public session, Councilor St. Hilaire moved to seal the minutes.  The motion 

was duly seconded by Councilor Champlin and passed unanimously with no 

dissenting votes.

There being no additional business, Councilor St. Hilaire moved to adjourn the 

meeting at 10:19 p.m.  The motion was duly seconded by Councilor Champlin and 

passed unanimously with no dissenting votes.

A true copy; I attest:

Michelle Mulholland

Deputy City Clerk
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